MADE 1y THE USS

September 27, 2017

Subject: IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL, NHTSA File: 17E049, Meritor File: C17AB

Burch Tank and Truck Inc., 2253 Enterprise Drive, Mount Pleasant MI 48858 has received notification.of
an Important Safety Recall affecting Meritor Trailer Axles & MPA/MTA Suspensions.

Recall: Meritor, Inc. (“Meritor”) has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in
certain Meritor Trailer Axles & MPS/MTA Suspensions. Meritor Axles & MPA/MTA Suspensions were
found to have caliper bolts that did not meet torque specifications. These axles were assembled at the
Meritor Frankfort site between January 1, 2017 and August 4, 2017. See attached recall letter for
details.

According to our records your vehicle with VIN# 1B9TS5 , is affected by this recall. We
are requesting you to call Burch Tank and Truck at your earliest convenience, contact information listed
below, and request to speak with one of the individuals listed. It is also recommended that all affected
vehicles suspend operation and be set up for immediate wheel end repair to the standards of the
maintenance manual for greased wheel end.

Contact Information for Burch Tank and Truck for Safety Recall -
Phone: (989) 772-6266 or toll free 800-882-7640

Craig Haley Jason Harrison Russ Walker
Operations Manager Engineer Parts Coordinator

Steve Novak

Sales, Service, Safety

Burch Tank and Truck, Inc.

2253 Enterprise Drive

Mount Pleasant, Ml 48858

Ph: (989) 400-9536

Email; steve.novak@burchtank.com





